
at the Atlantic Biological Station at St. Andrews, 

appointed to the Philip Carpenter Fellowship, 
recommended by Dr. Babkin and has indeed proved to be 
Valuable auxiliary to the staff.

Ü.B.,
She was strongly 

a very
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Dr. Carpenter is giving 
°f lectures and demonstrations on Animal Ecology, upon which sub­
let she has written a book. These are highly appreciated by the 
students attending the course. Her special line of research at

a course

Present is the oxygen consumption of fishes, in pursuance of 
which she has set up an ingenious equipment. This is a question 

importance in connection with the re-stocking of inland waters 
where the fishing has been exhausted.

Professor H. J. Berrill has recently devised a feasible 
f°r the establishment of an Aquarium above the greenhouses.
^ binary plans have been drawn up by Professor P. E. Hobbs and 

Pterest has been aroused in influential quarters.

project
Pre-

An aquarium,
8u°h as the one in contemplation, would have twofold value:

It would provide an addition
the amenities of Montreal and material for biological research. <

for
the University and for the Public.
to

During my period of service at McGill (from 1910), I have made 
dumber of expeditions in and out of the country, all of which 

been followed by publication of results.

a

For one of them,
°lving a voyage by canoe and portage to Lake Mistassini in the 

^er of 1924, I was partly assisted by a substantial grant from

ibv
a

th6 University. About that time, (I have forgotten the exact 
ate and have mislaid the diploma), I received notification, 
^Pectedly, of my election as a Corresponding Member of the
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